
 
St. Vrain Valley Schools 

Activities and Athletics Guidelines 
(revised May 21st, 2020) 

 
Thank you for your continued partnership and support during this challenging time for our community and 
with your teams. Throughout our response to the coronavirus pandemic, St. Vrain has consistently 
followed the direction of the Governor’s Office and our local, county, and state health departments. 
Toward this end, ​the purpose of this document is to provide guidelines and structure for how to proceed 
with athletics and activities. Following the Boulder County Public Health Safer-at-Home guidance, these 
procedures are effective June 1. 
 
Music/Activities: 
 

● No sanctioned St. Vrain activities and/or music groups may gather on or off St. Vrain Valley 
facilities  

● Music Directors are allowed to have virtual meetings 
○ All meetings must remain optional/voluntary  
○ Optional activities can be given to all students 
○ Directors cannot promote group gatherings for the meeting(s) or gatherings of any kind 

 
Athletics: 
 

● St. Vrain’s Athletic facilities will remain closed through June 30 
● No sanctioned St. Vrain activities and/or athletics may gather on or off St Vrain Valley facilities  
● Coaches can continue to meet with teams virtually  

○ Every meeting must be optional/voluntary 
■ Virtual meetings can include instruction and scheme discussions  

○ Coaches cannot promote group gatherings for the meeting(s) or gatherings of any kind 
○ Coaches can offer optional/voluntary workouts for kids to complete on their own, not in 

groups 
■ Workouts cannot be directing student-athletes to complete their workouts at the 

high school facilities. For example, we cannot say: “go to the high school and 
complete 5 quarter mile sprints on the track.” Workouts are to be done on their 
own, and in their own space. High School facilities will not be available.  

Thank you for your patience and work during this pandemic response. ​We know that these are 
challenging times, however, we could not be more proud of how our entire system has come together to 
support one another.​ ​While these are our plans at this time, we continue to monitor this quickly 
evolving situation in partnership with our state and county health agency partners, and will keep 
you informed of any additional changes. ​If you have questions concerning the above information, 
please contact your building athletic director. 

Sincerely, 

Chase McBride 
Executive Director of Activities, Athletics, Fine Arts, PE & Health 


